

EMIRATES FUTURE INTERNATIONAL ACADEMY CIRCULAR TO ALL PARENTS

PHYSICAL SCHOOLING FROM 31ST JANUARY 2022

Ref: EFIA/ CIR- 57/2021-22

Date: 28/01/2022

Dear Parents/ Students,

Greetings! Hope you and your family are safe and in good health.

Following the directives from Abu Dhabi National Crisis committee and ADEK regarding the physical return of students to school, it has been decided to physically open the school for all students of grade 6 to 12 from Monday 31st January 2022.

Students of KG & Grade 1-5, who have opted for physical schooling are requested to attend the school physically from 31st January 2022 and continue till end of this academic year. No new request will be accepted. Please note that you will not be allowed to change the mode of learning once you select an option for Distance Learning or Physical Schooling in any circumstance from 31st January 2022.

Please note that the current plan is subject to change at any time based on the directives from ADEK/MOE/DOH.

TRANSPORT: Transportation will start from 31st January 2022. Parents who wish to avail transport for their ward are requested pay two months payment in advance to the accounts department on or before 30th January 2022. Transport will be provided only to those students who register before 30th January. Kindly contact the transport department for bus timings.

Contact No: Mr. Arun - 0588384226 / Ms. Anitha - 050 3272042.

<u>PCR TEST RESULT</u>: All students physically attending should produce a hardcopy of COVID 19 negative test result on 31st January, 2022 (taken within 96 hours) to enter the school campus. All students of grades 6 to 12 and students who opted for physical schooling are requested to get tested before two days of attending the class physically. Hard copies of duly filled Travel declaration (If applicable) & Health declaration form along with the copy of the PCR test result should be submitted to the class teacher on 31st January and soft copies to be emailed by 30th January 2022.

If any of the student /family member was affected by COVID 19, kindly send the details to the school nurse. Physical schooling students must not be sent to school if and when the student or any of their family members are ill and experience symptoms like fever, common cold, running nose, cough, etc.

We urge you to keep the school informed about such cases and refrain from sending your ward to school. Students will be allowed to resume Physical schooling classes only after submission of HAAD-approved Medical certificate from a doctor.

All parents are required to abide by these protocols as they are directives from ADEK. Let us work together to ensure the safety of all members of the school community – students, staff and parents.

Saji Oommen Principal

